



Department of Environment & Labour

PO Box 697 Halifax, Nova Scotis B3J 2T8 Our File Mumber: 10700-40 91100-04-04

Office of the Minister

JAN 0 7 2005

Rt. Hon. Herb Gray Chair, Canadian Section International Joint Commission 234 Laurier Avenue West, 22nd Floor Ottawa, Ontario K1P 6K6

Dear Mr. Gray:

ACTION: CAB ACTION: CAB INFO-Clamen (Hersler Chair Grown JAN 1 4 2005

3.2-5-3

Thank you for the copy of the 2004 Progress Report on activities under the Canada-United States Air Quality Agreement. Improving air quality is one of our current environmental management priorities. As we are implementing our own air quality initiatives, we continue to follow the Air Quality Committee's work with great interest. Our comments on the 2004 report will be submitted by February 28th. Thank you for providing the opportunity to comment.

Sincerely,

Kerry Morash Minister